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For our April program we will welcome 
three guests from up Mount Forest way. 

· June Wagg is a retired schoolteacher, 
who lives on a farm with her partner 
Vern in the suburbs of Conn. She  
developed an interest in quilting  
shortly before retiring. Her interest 
evolved into traditional pieced quilts in 
a Civil War theme. June enjoys  
planning the colour schemes for quilts 
as it relates closely to colour theory in 
art. She enjoys teaching quilting to 
beginners and has started one student 
as young as eight. June’s other hobbies 
include art, photography and showing 
horses. 

· Karen Carter was raised on a farm in 
Proton Twp., north of Conn. Her 
mother taught her to cross-stitch and 
needlepoint and, at the age of eight 
years she received her first needlepoint 
kit. Through 4-H and Home Ec classes 
at school, Karen learned to sew. Karen 
married David Carter and moved to 
their farm in Arthur Twp., where they 
raised their two children. Karen is a 
self-taught quilter and made her first 
quilt in 1990. She enjoys all aspects of 
hand and machine work and has large 
collections of quilting books, fabric 
and quilts. Karen is a charter member 
of the Four Corners Quilters’ Guild in 
Mount Forest and a member of  
Saugeen Quilt Club in Durham. 

 

· Linda Harris was raised on a mixed 
farm in Arthur Twp., south of Mount 
Forest. She learned to sew and do 
crafts from her mother June Carter and 
her grandmothers. Her grandmother 
Barbara Langdon, marked quilts for 
the Gordonville Church Ladies and 
made quilts all her life. Her interest 
grew in sewing over the years through 
Home Ec Class and as a 4-H member 
and Leader in Wellington and Grey 
County. Linda married Stan Harris and 
they operate a cow-calf farm in 
Egremont Twp. where they raised 
their two sons. They have 3 grandsons 
and are expecting another grandchild 
anytime. Linda has been a member of 
the Four Corners Quilters’ Guild for 
the past 16+ years and has held several 
positions on her guild’s executive. Her 
interest has evolved into traditional 
pieced quilts and hand quilting. 

We’re certain you’ll enjoy meeting these 
ladies. 

Program Committee 
Karen Milburn, Eileen Parkinson, Jane 
Thatcher, Maureen Kay, Brenda Dagg, 
Millie Cumming, Elizabeth Litch and 
Melissa Stewart 
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Céleste Compion “wowed” the members at 
the March meeting with her trunk show, 
“The Bolt and the Beautiful - The Shweshwe 
Saga.”  

��������������������	��

Please bring these items to the next meeting:  

· Completed entry forms for “Quilts on the 
Grand 2015” Quilted Items and Amazing 
Quilt Challenge. April 8th is the deadline. 

· Toonie Treasurers for the quilt show 

· Bring empty plastic, composite, wooden, or 
cone thread spools 

· Library - return books or bring  
magazines to exchange  

· Community Outreach – bring any  
finished outreach items 

· “Show and Tell” items  

· Your GRAND enthusiasm & smile 

· Guests welcome!  ($8.00 Admission) 
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What a delight it is to 
have new members 
joining the guild every month! 

We were especially pleased to have some 
of our new members display their quilts 
for “Show & Tell.” It will be very  
exciting to see what quilts they decide to 
enter in the quilt show. 

New members add a spark and new ideas 
to our Guild. Experienced members are 
pleased to help with any areas of  
difficulty newer quilters encounter. We all 
learn from each other! 

We have been very fortunate, this year, to 
have Millie Cumming and Brenda Dagg 
helping us all with questions we have  
concerning the “Guild Challenge.” I  
wonder if there are any other guilds that 
have a ‘Coaches Corner’? 

Carol Baxter & Esther Clark 
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As the Guild’s nominating committee for 
the 2015-16 Executive and Committees, 
we need your help to fill these open Guild 
positions. 

· Treasurer 
· Newsletter Editors (shared role) 
· Program Committee  
· Publicity 
Want to learn a new task or be part of an 
effective, friendly team operating your 
Guild? Interested in learning what goes on 
behind the scenes? Got skills or 
knowledge to bring to one of these  
positions? Did we help or advance your 
quilting journey? Want to get involved 
and give back in some way?  

Departing members will assist you. You 
may want to share a responsibility. Please 
speak to one of us if you are interested or 
have suggestions or questions. Check 

your Members’ Handbook for the duties 
of various positions/committees. We want 
to hear from you. 

Past Co-Presidents 
Bonnie Reynolds 519-843-2802 
& Sue Foard 519-846-5877 
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As a quilter, many things inspire me!  
Inspiration is everywhere. It always has 
been … and now that I’ve retired, I have 
some time to notice. Nature, the sky, 
walks, gardens, road trips, magazines, 
music, the originality of individuals, 
Google, television, even the lime green 
colour on a black bag of pistachio nuts. 
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friend who takes the time to listen and 
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making something that wasn’t there  
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Look around. What or who moves you 
creatively?~ jw 

 

 

Co-Presidents:  
Carol Baxter 519-843-7197 
Esther Clark 519-787-1661  
Past Co-Presidents:  
Bonnie Reynolds 519-843-2802  
Sue Foard 519-846-5877  
Co Vice-Presidents:  
Virginia Ingleby 519-843-3930 
Cheryl Westlake  905-783-8824 

Secretary: 
Susan Harrop 519-843-5696  
Treasurer:  
Bonnie McEachern 519-846-5026  
Membership:  
Chair  Judy Kittel 519-576-7692  
Gloria Longshaw 519-821-1844  
Judith Fleischauer 519-843-3205 
Eleanor Johnston 519-843-2558 

Program:  
Co Chairs Eileen Parkinson 519-787-2044  
Karen Milburn 519-843-5104 
Jane Thatcher 519-787-1961  
Maureen Kay 519-843-1778 
Elizabeth Litch 519-843-5915 
Brenda Dagg 519-846-5176 
Melissa Stewart 519-787-1427 
Millie Cumming 519-787-1993 
Community Outreach:  
Nancy Boon 519-837-8978 
June Wallsten 519-787-0496 
Beth Mathew 519-787-8128 
Shirley Suggitt 226-430-2220 
Library:  
Bonnie Christopher 519-787-0316  
Roz Burt 519-846-9725  
Frances Paulissen 519-856-2114 
Evelyne Near 519-848-6067 
Ruth Allsop 519-848-5236 
Bonnie Reynolds 519-843-2802 
Social Convenors:  
Mary Rowan 519-843-4664 
Joan Raynor 519-787-2056 
Deb Holmes 519-928-9770 
Newsletter:  
Judy Wiebe  
Marie Skerritt 519-846-5247 
Web Site:  
Linda Austin 519-843-4171  
Brenda-Louise Moore 519-787-1553  
Historian/Photographer:  
Brenda-Louise Moore 519-787-1553  
Publicity:  
vacant 
Comfort Quilts: 
Maureen Kay 519-843-1778 
Jane Thatcher 519-787-1961 
Betty Hill 519-846-0258 
Members’ Handbook: 
Sue Harrop  519-843-5696 
Pool People:  
Peggy Bauman 519-823-8029 
Mary Rowan 519-843-4664 
Janice Tyrrell 519-846-8556 
Linda Mowatt 519-843-4802 
Elli Pedersen 519-787-2196 
Denise Rainville 226-821-0812 
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The steering committee for 
Quilts on the Grand 2015  
continues to work hard in 
its planning for our quilt 
show. All of us, this  
committee and  
membership, are marching 
along towards June 4th, the 

set-up date at the venue. As I write this 
report, in less than three months, the 
show will be over and we will have  
celebrated its success at our Guild  
meeting on June 10th. 

I’d like to begin with great news and  
sincere thanks to the Township of Centre 
Wellington. As the chair of the  
organizing committee I applied last  
November to the township for funds  
towards the venue’s rental fee. We  
received $1500 (the entire amount  
requested) from that Council on March 
9th and do appreciate this support so very 
much. 

Thanks to the efforts of Linda Austin we 
have a Facebook page up and running for 
our quilt 2015 show. If you have a  
Facebook page and wish to access this 
new page follow these steps. Go to your 
���	��	���������	#�������	
����	����	
in the search bar on that page, type in 
Grand Quilt Guild�	��
	�������	�����	��	
the link that says Facebook.  Hope these 
directions work for you. 

Currently we have five vendors coming 
to our show thanks to the efforts of Sue 
Harrop and Judy Eckhardt. Here’s the 
list: Undercover Quilts and More 
(Fergus), Sew Fancy Inc. (Guelph),  
Creative Sisters (Kitchener), The Quilted 
Cardinal (Beamsville) and the 
Creekbank Sewing Machine Shop 
(Mount Forest). Remember to save your 
money to go shopping at the quilt show! 

Many of you have already turned in 
toonie treasures and registration forms. 
Thanks and keep them coming! We  

encourage every member to enter at least 
one quilted item ... 100% participation in 
the show is desired.  We want both  
registration forms and toonie treasures 
by the next Guild meeting on  
Wednesday April 8th.    

Happy Quilting! 

Chair of the Steering Committee  
Sue Foard 
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Thank you for the 20 registrations we 
received at our last Guild meeting for the 
June 5th-6th quilt show. The Bed Quilt 
and Wall Hanging categories are filling 
up. However, we do need more entries in 
Lap/Cuddle Quilts, Miniatures, Home 
Decor and Clothing categories. Do you 
have a completed quilt top that you know 
you just can't get quilted before the 
show? Why not enter it into the Flimsy 
category? 

Although the deadline for registrations is 
April 8 th, your quilted items aren’t due 
until June 4th, “hanging day”. Please 
bring complete registrations to our next 
Guild meeting or email to linda-
austin@live.com. 

Key reminders: 

1. Name your quilt and include a colour 
photo with your registration(s) even 
if your project isn't quite complete. 

2. Attach a hanging sleeve to Bed and 
Lap quilts as well as Wall Hangings. 

3. Attach a label to identify your quilt. 

We anticipate each beginner,  
intermediate, and advanced quilter in our 
growing guild will enter at least one item 
into our show. Please contact Linda  
Austin, Bonnie Reynolds or Joan Raynor 
if you have any questions.  

See you in April. 

Joan Raynor 
Member of Registration/Hanging  
Committee 

 

����

��	
�������!
�������������	
�������!
�������������	
�������!
�������������	
�������!
������������ ���
7�
���

���6����!
�"!�.7�
���

���6����!
�"!�.7�
���

���6����!
�"!�.7�
���

���6����!
�"!�.� ���
Our initial request is for a minimum of 
90 volunteers. We already have 56 of 
those spots filled, and several people 
indicated willingness to work anytime, 
anywhere. This is an excellent show of 
support from our Guild membership.  
Thank you, one and all! The sign-up 
sheets will be available again on April 8th 
for further signings or any necessary 
changes. 

Some areas don’t yet have many  
volunteers and we could really use your 
help. These are the “Exit” person and the 
“Hospitality Hostess.”  Perhaps if I  
describe these duties they will have more 
appeal. 

The Exit Coordinator bids ‘good-bye’ to 
our guests, having first asked them if 
they have deposited their two ballots in 
the appropriate places. 

1.  “Viewer’s Choice” Vote Ballot 
2.  “The Spools Contest” Ballot     
This person also makes sure that white 
gloves are returned to the soiled glove 
container, so they can be washed before 
further use. 

This is a really good time and place to 
enjoy the accolades from those leaving 
who have really enjoyed the show. 

The Hospitality Hostess greets guests as 
they enter the food area, points out the 
menu and how the service is set up, and 
encourages guests to share tables with 
others. We will be using large round  
tables, so we want guests to enjoy the 
company of other quilt lovers while they 
dine. There is no dish washing or other 
messy duties involved here! However, 
should it be necessary, setting out fresh 
placemats and napkins would be helpful 
to the catering staff at busy times. 

The blue sashes for volunteers are now 
almost complete. Thank you to all those 
who willingly helped with their  
construction at the Presidents’ Day 
Event. Nancy Boon has done a sterling 
job ensuring that this project was done in 
good time. Well done, everyone! 

Roz Burt & Nancy Boon 
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It’s still not too late! The deadline for 
your entry form is April 8, but you don’t 
have to have your piece done until June. 
As long as you know your song and your 
approximate quilt size, you can submit 
your entry form and keep working. 
That’s what we’re doing. The entry form 
is available on the Guild website, at the 
end of this newsletter and we will have 
hard copies available for last minute  
entries at our April meeting. 

You may also still call Brenda Dagg  
519-846-5176 or Millie Cumming  
519-787-1993 for assistance. 
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Would you be willing to share with our 
community your quilted treasures that 
would be displayed in merchants  
windows prior to our “Quilts On The 
Grand 2015 Show”?  The Publicity 
Committee needs a quilt(s) to be  
displayed in Wolfe Smith office window 
on St. Andrew St. (window is UV  
protected) from May 1 to June 8, 
2015.  Please contact Gloria 
at 519.821.1844 or Brenda-Louise 
at 519.787.1553 if you are interested. 

Also, members wishing to have a sign 
for their front yard advertising the quilt 
show, should contact the committee.   

Brenda-Louise Moore and Gloria  
Longshaw.   
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There were 91 ladies present at our 
March 11th meeting. We welcomed 79 
members, 4 new members, and 8 guests 
to The Grand Quilt Guild that evening. 
Our Guild currently totals 129 members. 

 Judy Kittel, Gloria Longshaw, Judith 
Fleischauer, and Eleanor Johnston 
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You may want to try this easy supper 
casserole with leftover Easter ham. 
Serve with salad and garlic bread 

Alpine Potato, Ham & Canadian Swiss 
Gratin (6 servings) 

2 lbs. potatoes, thinly sliced, divided 
(about 6 cups) 

1 large onion, finely chopped, divided 

6 oz. (170 g) thinly sliced cooked ham 

1¼ cups chicken broth 

2 tbsp. all-purpose flour 

2 cups shredded Canadian Swiss Cheese 
(or your favourite) 

Layer half the potato slices and half the 
onion in 2-quart shallow rectangular  
baking dish. Sprinkle with salt and  
pepper. Arrange ham slices evenly over 
potatoes. Top with a second layer of  
potatoes and onions. Sprinkle with salt 
and pepper. Smoothly combine chicken 
broth and flour. Cook and stir over  
medium-high heat until mixture boils 
��
	���������	
���	����	
�������	��
	
ham in baking dish. Sprinkle cheese 
evenly over surface. Bake uncovered, in 
375o F oven 60 to 70 minutes or until 
potatoes are tender and cheese is 
browned. Let stand 5 minutes before  
cutting and serving. Prep time: 20 
minutes. Baking time: 60 to 70 minutes.  
Per serving: 353 Cal, 19g Protein, 37g 
Carbs, 14g Fat, 407 mg Calcium, 104 RE 
Vit. A 
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I always learn something new at 
President’s Day and ordinarily 
wouldn’t pass along something I 
hadn’t heard from the original 
source, but I think everyone who’s 
ever lugged any kind of sewing  
machine anywhere should know this. 
A guild member, who shall remain 
nameless (PB), took her  
computerized sewing machine with 
her to Florida to do some quilting 
while there. When she got there, and 
plugged it in, it wouldn’t work. 
Nothing. Nadda. What the heck! So, 
she took it to the Janome dealer there 
and here’s where it gets interesting.  
The dealer asked her where she’s 
from. Ontario. How long were you 
on the road? 2½ days. Take your 
machine home and let it sit for a 
couple of days, then plug it in and 
try it again. “WHAT! What kind of 
advice is that!?!” 
“Well, the next time you travel with 
your fancy dancey super duper  
computerized sewing machine, make 
sure it’s well packed in shock  
absorbing materials (like it’s  
original box). I’ve seen this happen 
before. The jarring that it gets on the 
trip sometimes messes with the  
computer chips and if your machine 
sits for a bit, it will likely right  
itself.” 
So she did. And her machine  
miraculously came to life two days 
later and has worked happily ever 
after for her ever since. 
Another guild member (BC) said a 
similar thing happened to her with 
her old Featherweight. It stopped 
working after a short trip, and her 
repairman told her he was sorry, but 
it looked like it was toast. And then 
the next day called her and said, “It’s 
a miracle, I just plugged it in and It 
works.” (And has ever since.) The 
bill was only $85. 
You can only learn about stuff like 
this at guild.  
~ Judy Wiebe 
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The Outreach Committee has been  
looking at possible projects to support 
our community next year. We know that 
our membership is focussing on our June 
quilt show but it is exciting to know 
what our community direction will be 
after that event. 

We had a suggestion from one of our 
members to help Big Brothers Big  
Sisters of Centre Wellington so we  
followed up and were in touch with Jane 
Cooper, the Executive Director.  Jane 
was excited at the prospect of the ‘Little 
Brothers’ and ‘Little Sisters’, aged 5 to 
17 years, receiving lap quilts.  At this 
time, they have 22 ‘little sisters’ and 6 
‘little brothers’, making a total of 28.  
This initiative has been discussed and 
was approved by the executive of our 
guild. Now we will find out a few more 
details about these young people & gear 
our efforts towards them. Stay tuned as 
our outreach kits will start to reflect this 
new mission. And thanks to YOU, our 
hard working members, we have some 
quilts ready to go. If you are interested in 
learning more about Big Brothers Big 
Sisters of Centre Wellington, please see 
the link below. 
http://www.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/
centrewellington/en/Home/aboutus/
default.aspx 

We followed up on another suggestion 
as well.  This one involves the Bridges 
out of Poverty Program, run by  
Wellington Dufferin Guelph Public 
Health.  The Circles Program, which is 
part of Bridges out of Poverty brings 
middle class people together with those 
in poverty during the course of an 18 
month mentorship program.  One  
program is currently running in Guelph 
and one will start in Arthur soon.  This is 
a very solid, ethical program and they 
have a good success rate of moving  
people out of poverty.  Our contact, 
Elaine Weir, Public Health Nurse & 
Bridges Facilitator, told us there are 13 
families committed to the program for 
the 18 months and many will stay past 
that.  Elaine Weir also mentioned  

another program called Hope, which 
runs out of Lakeside Church in Guelph, 
where they feed families once a week. 
The volunteers try to dress up the tables, 
where they serve at 6 tables, with each 
table seating 6 to 8.  Elaine really liked 
the idea of having table toppers or  
runners for these 6 tables.  The proposal 
of working towards giving these 13  
families a lap quilt each and providing 6 
table toppers was also presented and  
approved by our guild executive.  We 
will continue to investigate further  
details about these 13 families as well.  
If you are interested in learning more 
about Wellington Dufferin Guelph  
Public Health in general and about the 
Bridges out of Poverty program in  
particular, please check the links below. 

https://www.wdgpublichealth.ca/ 

https://www.wdgpublichealth.ca/?q=brid
ges 

THANK YOU to all of our generous & 
ambitious members, who support our 
committee and our community with their 
unwavering efforts.  We appreciate 
YOU. 

Community Outreach Committee 
June Wallsten, Shirley Suggitt, Beth 
Mathew, Nancy Boon  
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A few years ago, as a green newbie to 
quilting, I asked a quilt shop owner what 
she thought was the most important 
thing that a new quilter should know. 
Her answer surprised me. 

 

She said, “The first and best thing you 
can learn is how to sew a scant  
quarter-inch seam. A lot of ladies think 
they know how but really don’t. And 
they become frustrated with how 
their blocks turn out. If you really want 
fun quilting, it’s important, and it’s a lot 
more fun when things turn out  
perfectly.” Several websites explain in 
detail how to sew a scant ¼”. This video 
by Marci Baker of California explains it 
clearly https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=DSCBzwJ1lB4  Do watch it all the 
way through. 

(Feb 25/15 requested permission to use 
video in our newsletter. – jw 

Feb 27/15 – permission to use video  
given by Marci Baker of California. – 
jw) 
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From time to time it’s necessary to make 
changes to our Membership Booklet. 

Please manually add the following to 
your Members’ Handbook: 

Caughill, Roxanne   
519-848-5427 
roxanne@sympatico.ca 
#7782 18th Line, RR4 Arthur, Ont.   
N0G 1A0 

Fowler, Janice   
519-856-4385 
fowler_jan@hotmail.com 
3215 30 Side Road, Rockwood, Ont. 
N0B 2K0 

Onifrichuk, Kathy 
519-787-1921 
onifrichuk@sympatico.ca 
#202  250 Queen St. E., Fergus, Ont. 
N1M 2Y6 

Witzel, Amy 
519-848-1118 
amywitzel@hotmail.com 
7186 Hwy. 6, RR1 Arthur, Ont.   
N0G 1A0     �
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by Ricky Tims  

If you have the  
patience of Job then 
this is the book for 
you! Ricky Tims is an 
immensely popular 
quilt designer and this 

book offers a dramatic addition to his 
innovative techniques for inspiring and 
magical quilt designs. In this volume 
Ricky sets out to create a kaleidoscopic 
effect, which begins with strip piecing 
‘strata’ and then cutting the strata into 
units that, when sewn together, take on a 
bejewelled quality of their own. If you 
have ever found colour delight in gazing 
down a kaleidoscope tube and wishing 
that you could replicate those patterns in 
a quilt, well, this is definitely the book 
that you need to check out of our library! 

Ricky Tims’ books are noted for their 
straightforward and detailed instructions. 
In reading through a few of the chapters 
I believe one should approach such a 
project with total dedication to ‘doing it 
the Ricky Tims way’, with absolute 
trust! Try to take short cuts, or skip over 
any of the multitudinous hints, tips and 
out and out instructions would guarantee 
disaster, and much time would be lost 
while ‘unstitching’ errors. 

That said, it really is quite amazing what 
a complex design can be achieved 
through strip piecing wedgies and butts, 
cutting the required number of segments 
from these strips, then placing the mirror 
image pairs carefully on your design 
wall. The design emerges, one wedge at 
a time until the circular pattern is  
complete. 

There are plenty of Ricky Tims’  
kaleidoscope pieces shown in the book 
as the technique is explained, but what is  

 

even more delightful, and inspiring, are 
the photos of student’s work. Each  
comments on how and why they created 
their piece, followed by a ‘one-liner’ 
from Ricky himself. As one student says, 
the delight of this technique lies in the 
fact that “you don’t know what you will 
see until the very end.” The gallery of 
students’ work also gives the reader 
many ideas of how a kaleidoscope, large 
or small, may be incorporated into a 
larger quilt. Why stop at one when there 
could be room for many? 

If you haven’t checked out any of Ricky 
Tims’ books before you may also want 
to take a look at one of his earlier  
publications (also in our library). 

Library Locator: S12  

Roz Burt 
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Our new Library list is now complete, 
and in the hands of our Webmasters. 
Special sincere thanks go to Bonnie 
Christopher who has laboured long and 
hard to complete this project. 

Those travelling to the Ricky Tims Event 
in Mount Forest this April may like to 
check out our collection of his books 
available from the library. We have all of 
his technique and design books that are 
currently available. 

Roz Burt, Bonnie Christopher, Evelyne 
Near, Ruth Allsop, Linda Mowatt and 
Bonnie Reynolds 
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As we approach the summer months the 
Guild Executive and library helpers face 
the dilemma of whether or not to permit 
library books to be borrowed over the 
summer recess.  In the past we have tried 
both options. There are obvious  
advantages to loaning books out, and 
some disadvantages. 

At the April general meeting our  
presidents will offer you the opportunity 
of expressing your opinion by a show of 
hands: 

I would like to be able to borrow books 
over the summer, understanding that 
they will be returned at the September 
meeting, 

OR 

I do not wish our books to be circulating 
during the summer, and will ensure that 
all library material that I have borrowed 
will be returned at the June general  
meeting. 
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Sat., Apr 11 at 8:30 am Canadian Tour 2015 

Celebrated Quilter & 
Musician, Ricky 
Tims 

Mount Forest & District Sports 
Complex 
850 Princess St. 
Mount Forest, ON N0G 2L3 

Ricky Tim’s seminars: Conver-
gence Quilts & Kool Kaleido-
���
�	$������	%��
��
�	$������	
& Just a Quilting Fool.   

Tickets are non-refundable and must 
be presented on the day of the event. 
No ticket sales at the door. Tickets 
available from Creekbank Sewing 
Machine Shop 519-323-2693 

Mon., Apr 13, 7:00 pm The Story of the 
Underground  
Railroad Quilt Codes 

Erin Village Quilters hosting at 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
Church 
83 Trafalgar Rd. N. 
Hillsburgh, ON   N0B 1Z0 

Joyce O’Connell - Courtice, 
ON   Quilt artist & teacher 
presenting “The Story of the 
Underground Railroad Quilt 
Codes” 

Susan Luque sue@thetechfirm.com 
905-877-8602 

Tues., Apr 14, 
1-5 pm 

Canadian Embroider-
ers Guild Guelph 
Annual Spring Open 
House   

Kortright Presbyterian Church, 55 
Devere Drive, Guelph 

 

Tea and sweet treats served.  
There will be demonstrations, 
handmade cards for sale, and lots 
of beautiful hand work to see.  

guelpharts.ca/canadianembroiderersgui
ld  

Fri., May 1, 10-7 pm  
Sat., May 2, 10-5 pm 

Royal City Quilters’ 
Guild 2015  
Gathering of Quilts 

Three Willows United Church, 
577 Willow Rd., Guelph 

Admission $10 
Raffles, Silent Auction, Judged 
Quilt Display, Tea Room  
Merchant Mall 

www.royalcityquiltersguild.ca 

Fri., May 1, 10—6 pm  
Sat., May 2, 10-4 pm 

Thames Valley 
Quilters Guild pre-
sents Quilting In The 
Village 2015 

Wesley Knox United Church,   
91 Askin St, London 

Admission $5.00 (includes light 
refreshments) 

Quilt Display, Vendors, Quilt 
Boutique, Tea Room 

andrea.manias@sympatico.ca� 

Sat., May 2 to  
Sun., May 3 

Brampton Quilters' 
Guild Inc. Quilt 
Show 
Quilted Odyssey 

Jim Archdekin Recreation  
Centre 
292 Conestoga Drive, Brampton 
L6Z 3M1 

Hundreds of quilts in all shapes 
and sizes 

Contact: Bernice Primo 
905 459 8563 
rudyprimo@sympatico.ca 

Sat, May 2, 9-5 pm 

Sun, May 3, 10-4 pm 

Halton Quilters’ 
Guild – Stitches in 
Our Time  

The Crossroads Centre 
1295 N. Service Rd 
Burlington, L7R 4X5  

Members Boutique Merchant 
Mall, Demonstrations, Daily 
door prize: PFAFF machine, 
Snack & Lunch Bar Available, 
Cert. Quilt Appraiser on Site, 
Buses Welcome Admission $7  

www.haltonquiltersguild.com  

Fri., May 15 
Sat., May 16  

Quilting on the 
Grand Two 

Dunnville Memorial Arena,  
275 Ramsey Drive, Dunnville 

Merchant Mall, Boutique, Raf-
fle Quilt, Silent Auction 

Carol—905-701-8798 
Debra—905-386-6676 

May 18 to May 23 Quilts of France Ailsa Craig Recreation Centre, 
155 Annie Ada Shipley Street, 
Ailsa Craig 

Merchant Mall, Quilters’ Café, 
Daily Showcase, Workshops 
with teachers from France, 
Exhibition of over 100 Quilts 

www.ailsacraigquiltfestival.ca 

Thurs., June 4 to  
Sat., June 6 

Quilt Canada 2015 University of Lethbridge 
Lethbridge, Alberta 

National Juried Show, Trend-
Tex Challenge, Fibre Art  
Network, Invitational Show, 
Travelling Show, Merchant 
Mall 

www.canadianquilter 

Fri., Jun 5, 10-7 pm  
Sat., Jun 6, 10-4 pm 

Quilts on the Grand 
2015 Show 

Centre Wellington Sportsplex, 
550 Belsyde Ave. E.,  
Fergus, ON N1M 2P7 

Display of Quilts, Merchant 
Mall, Toonie Treasures, 
Lunch/Tea available, Admis-
sion $7.00.  Free Parking and 
wheelchair accessible 

Sue Foard 519-846-5877 
gfoard@cogeco.ca 
 

 

Sat, June 6, &  
Sun, June 7, 10-4 pm 

Quilting Corners 
Guild 

Stitching Among 
Friends  

Alliston Curling Club 
52 Albert St 
Alliston, L0M 1A0  

Quilts, Wall-hangings, Quilted 
Apparel, Bed Turning, Mini 
Auction, Quilt Raffle, Merchant 
Mall, Tea Room, Admission $5  

www.aqcguild.edublogs.org  

Sat, July 18 &  
Sun, July 19, 11-5 pm 

Quilts At The Creek  Black Creek Pioneer Village 

1000 Murray Ross Parkway, 
Toronto, M3J 2P3  

Hundreds of quilts hung out-
doors, Pioneer Spirit quilt dis-
play, Quilts of Valour, trunk 
shows, workshops, demos, 
appraisals, vendors, gift shop.  

www.quiltsatthecreek.wordpress.com  
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Fri.  June 5, 2015 10:00 am-7:00 pm  

Sat. June 6, 2015 10:00 am-4:00 pm  

Centre Wellington Sportsplex, Fergus 

 

ENTRY FORM FOR QUILTED ITEMS 

Due Date April 8, 2015 – One form per item 

Please print clearly . 

Name _______________________________    

Phone # _____________________________ 

E-Mail Address ________________________ 

Name of Quilt _________________________                   Attach colour photo here 

Category (check one)    4” x 6”     

(  ) Bed quilts larger than 60”x 80” - 4” sleeve required  Your quilted item photo just  

(  ) Lap/Cuddle quilt up to 54”x 80” - 4” sleeve required     needs to show colour and 

(  ) Wall Hanging up to 280” perimeter - 2” - 4” sleeve req.  design for identification  

(  ) Miniature Quilts – 96” perimeter or less     and display purposes. 

(  ) Flimsies         

(  ) Home Décor (specify) _______________________ 

(  ) Clothing (with hanger) 

Measurements: across the top: _______ inches 

                          down the side: _______ inches 

 

Technique Used: e.g., hand/machine quilted, domestic/longarm, machine/hand appliquéd, paper pieced  

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Acknowledgements: e.g., original design by …, quilted by …, pattern, kit, workshop.   

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Artist’s statement: Tell us about your quilt (i.e., your inspiration, special occasion, block-of-the-month, UFO challenge, 
block exchange, your first quilt, etc.) Viewers love the stories behind the quilts. 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

All quilts excluding miniatures must have a hanging sleeve as above. All quilts should have an attached label.  Please 
return the completed registration form at a Guild meeting or by e-mail to linda-austin@live.com.   

We encourage you to participate.  We need your help to make ‘Quilts on the Grand 2015’ a successful show. 

Questions? Call Joan Raynor (519 787-2056), Linda Austin (519 843-4171) or Bonnie Reynolds (519 843-2802). 
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Fri.  June 5, 2015 10:00 am-7:00 pm  

Sat. June 6, 2015 10:00 am-4:00 pm  

Centre Wellington Sportsplex, Fergus 

 

ENTRY FORM FOR ��������	��
������
��������������  

Due Date April 8, 2015 – One form per item 

Please print clearly . 

�
 
Name _____________________________________ 

 

Phone # _____________________________ 

 

E-Mail Address ________________________________________ 

 

Name of Song _______________________________________________  

 

Decade of Song (if known)____________________________________ 

 

Maximum Size: Perimeter must be no larger than 140 inches. 

 

Category: 

 

( ) Wall hanging- Dimensions: Length ___” x Width ____”  

 

( ) 3 D Item- Type: __________________Length____” x Width____” x Height______” 

 

( ) Other- Describe:  _________________________________Length_____” x Width_____” 

 

Please tell us, in a sentence or two, how your chosen song inspired you to create your challenge. 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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